Central Park Gardens (CPG)

Steering Committee Meeting

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, June 16, 2010
Members Present:
Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Lisa Buckman, Jan Bower, Gail Morris, Peg Smith, Linda Parsons, Dorothy Peterson and Christine Deamer

1.
Updates


a.
Central Park design public meeting 

Emily presented a copy of the City’s conceptual design for the improvement of Central Park, which she obtained at its first meeting for community input.  She said the City’s interest is primarily in the fountain and the play area for kids, but the enlargement of the gardens along B and 5th Streets is also still part of the design.  Since our committee cannot add more work to our already heavy load, the Park’s staff would be responsible for developing and maintaining the extended garden project, possibly through an outside contractor.  Another public meeting is being held on Monday, June 21, for more feedback on updating the conceptual design.  Emily plans to attend this meeting as well and invites anyone who is interested to join her.  

b.
Plant sale at Recycled Art Faire 

Emily was ill on May 22 so Christine and several others sold the tomato plants.  We were able to deposit $150 in our account from this sale and the Mother’s Day activities in the garden.  It was difficult to get all of the tomato plants sold so late in the season so it was decided that we would grow fewer tomato plants for sale next year.  
2.
Garden Irrigation 

Emily believes that it is best to water deeply and less frequently; however, under the current water plan, there is a problem in the Rose and Flower Garden and the Sensory Garden with flooding, particularly on the paths.  The city irrigators have proposed to change the schedule from once a week to early mornings twice each week (Tuesday and Thursday) with 20 minute cycles.  Emily, Linda and Peg volunteered to do a system check on Friday, June 25, at 9 a.m.  Emily has the key to the irrigation controller.
3.
Pathway Renovation Project


a.
Bender board installation

Peg has offered to take responsibility for renovating the circle path at the north end of the garden.  The ditches need to be dug for the bender board the day before it is delivered.  Peg will dig the ditches on Thursday, June 24, so Lisa will have the board delivered on Friday, June 25, at 7:30 a.m. for installation that day.  She will also check to see how much bender board is left from previous installations.  Peg mentioned that the bender board may need to be adjusted once the new caterpillar sculpture is installed.  
b.
Decomposed granite
Four cubic yards of decomposed granite (DG) are reserved for CPG from the city’s most recent order.  Lisa will help coordinate the delivery of DG for the path renovation.  This could be done on Thursday of the following week or sometime before July 4 (June 29 was mentioned).  Laying DG requires a fair amount of work so it would be best if it were delivered in small batches.  Lisa will try to recruit other volunteers to help with this project.  She will also talk to Jim Newman about where the pile of DG should be placed.  
4.
Signage Update

Most of the signs are ready to be tested in the garden.  The first testing session will be Saturday, June 19, 10 a.m. to noon.  The next testing session will be Wednesday, June 23, during the Farmer’s Market.  Volunteers are still needed for Saturday, but there are sufficient people for Wednesday.  The process includes sitting in a chair with a stop watch and clip board, watching to see if anyone stops to read the sign, and timing their reading session. 
5.   Education/Outreach
a.
Plans for fall programs 
Four classes are planned for fall:  “Transforming Lawn into a Drought Tolerant Meadow” by Daria Baker, “Propagation Techniques” by Jim Fowler, “Dormant Pruning and Care of Fruit Trees” by Steve Radosevich and “Winter Vegetable Garden” by Peg Smith.  Linda volunteered to do a talk on planting bulbs and fall flowers for spring bloom.  It was suggested that we include sweet peas in this talk.  Peg will add Linda’s talk to the schedule.  
b.
Fall Open House
The Fall Open House was very successful last year so we plan to do it again this year in conjunction with the Avenue of the Scarecrows.  It will be on Saturday, October 30, the day before Halloween, 9:00 a.m. to noon.  The new caterpillar sculpture will also be unveiled on that day.  Dorothy announced that she will not be involved with planning the Avenue of the Scarecrows this year, so she’ll be available to help with the Open House.  Talia Hack-Davie, Program Coordinator for the Davis Farm to School Connection, will be in charge of the scarecrow contest.  It was generally agreed that fall plant sales do better than spring plant sales.  The fall sale sold ornamental plants that could be seen in the garden.  We also gave away seed packets, which everyone seemed to like.  The committee agreed that the vegetable plant sale would do better if it was done the first week of April.
6.   Summer Workdays

Priorities will be mulching and path completion for workdays on Wednesday, June 16, July 7 and 21, 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Emily will be on vacation on July 7 so Peg said she would take leadership for that day.  Alpha Phi Omega has contributed volunteers regularly over the academic year and is even interested in our work days over the summer.  They have been the most active community service group this year, and they are easy to work with because they use an online sign up system for work days that allows us to see in advance who plans to participate.  It was suggested that we put up a list in the kiosk thanking volunteer groups that have worked in the garden.  Linda said she would make a sign for that purpose.  It was also suggested that we do something special in the way of signage for the Engineering students from UC Davis that have been so helpful.  Tonight a church group is coming to help out and plans are to remove spurge and other weeds and add mulch to the meadow.  Two days per months is really not enough time to keep up with all the work that needs to be done in the garden so Emily suggested that anyone interested go and putter in the garden whenever they have extra time to do so.

7.   Lingering Projects 
a.
Compost bin completion
Peg has the wood to complete the compost bin and will add that task to the work she plans to do in the next two weeks in the garden.

b.
Thermometer and rain gauge 
We have the $600 grant from Soroptomist for the thermometer, rain gauge and sundial, which needs to be spent.  Emily showed us a thermometer in Fine Gardening magazine, which is made of zinc and costs only $24.  Since it looks very sturdy and useable, it was decided to purchase one or two of them.  One could be placed in the vegetable garden and the other someplace else in the shade 

c.
Sundial

We also need to do more research on a custom-built sundial.  Everyone seems to like the idea of using natural stone for the base of the sundial, but it must be table height.     Emily will contact one of the rock companies, e.g., American Soil & Stone in San Francisco and Rustic Brick & Stone Company in Sacramento, to find out what they have available.  The sundial should be brass or possibly stainless steel so it has less chance of breakage.  Shaunie Briggs does not seem interested in making the sundial.  It was suggested that a picture be taken of the sundial in the garden on the back side of the capitol building as an example of the type of sundial we might like to have in our garden.
d.
Documented design vision and donation policy

Emily will work on the framework for our donation policy, keeping in mind the vision we have for the design of the garden. 

e.
Committee member recruitment


It was decided at the last meeting to have a student from the Horticulture or Community Development Department at UC Davis on the Steering Committee.  Emily will pursue this as well.

f.
Garden rental policy
We discussed working with the City on developing a policy for charging for the use of the garden for parties or other activities, such as weddings and children’s birthday parties.  Lisa suggested that (1) we have a large upfront deposit of $250-$300, (2) a person from the committee be in attendance during the entire event and (3) a request be submitted at least 30 days in advance of the proposed event.  Lisa has the forms that are used by the City for renting its park facilities, and a similar form and policy could be developed for CPG.  Jan volunteered to work with Lisa in October on developing the policy when she returns from Nova Scotia and bring it to the committee for input. 

g.
Bench Dedication 
Some benches in the garden are not dedicated.  This could be incorporated into the design vision and donation policy. 
There being no more time left for the meeting, it was adjourned.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower

